Regular Meeting
Milford Board of Health
October 23, 2023

Members Present: Chairman Kenneth Evans, member Paul Mazzuchelli.

Others present: Daniel Syriala, Director of Public Health, Joan Clarico Minutes Clerk, Mi Comisariato
Store owner, Maria Magdelena Castro, Fenix Sarango, Translator Santiago Rosa and Legal Counsel
Melanie Solomon.

At 3:10 Paul Mazzuchelli called to order

Special Hearing for Mi Comisariato Inc. 140 Main Street, Suite 7

At the Board of Health (BOH) meeting on October 23, 2023, the owners of Mi Comisariato Inc. and their
representative were brought before the board for a hearing on the suspension and/or revocation of their
retail food permit. During the hearing the violations over the last three years were presented. This
constitutes a violation of 105 CMR 590.014 (C) () (a) Serious or repeated violations of any requirement of
105 CMR 590.000. Due to this a motion was then made by BOH member Paul Mazzuchelli and seconded
by Kenneth C. Evans and passed unanimously to suspend the retail food permit for Mi Comisariato Inc.
effective October 24, 2023. The suspension shall last until such a time as they have obtained both a Food
Manager Certification and an Allergen Awareness Certification. The individual that obtains these
certifications must do so in compliance with 105 CMR 590.002 Management and Personnel. Once these
certifications have been obtained, Mi Comisariato Inc. may request a hearing in front of the Board of
Health for the reinstatement of their retail food permit.

Meeting adjourned at 3:28 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Joan Clarico, minute clerk.



